
         Scott County Board of Supervisors  
         August 3, 2021 8:00 a.m.  

 
The Board of Supervisors met as a committee of the whole and pursuant to 

adjournment with Beck, Croken, Kinzer and Knobbe present. Supervisor Maxwell was 
absent. Due to social distancing concerns relating to COVID19, Supervisors and staff 
were spaced apart during the meeting with some staff participating electronically.  

County Auditor Kerri Tompkins updated the Board and introduced Election 
Supervisor James Martin. 

 
Greater Davenport Redevelopment Corporation (GDRC) Executive Director Roy 

Wennlund updated the Board on the GDRC current activity and next steps. 
 
GDRC Chairman Jason Gordon also reviewed the work being done at the Eastern Iowa 
Industrial Center (EIIC). 
 

Angela Kersten, County Engineer, reviewed a Hot Mix Asphalt (HMA) 
maintenance patching project contract with Valley Construction Company. 

  
Barbara Pardie reviewed the purchase of one half-ton pickup, 4x4 for the 

Sheriff's Office from Deery Brothers Motors in the amount of $40,042.00. 
  
Major Shawn Roth reviewed the purchase of a Jail kitchen replacement 

combination gas oven from Tri-City Equipment Company in the amount of $35,784.57. 
 
Mary Thee, Human Resources Director, reviewed a classification and staffing 

adjustment of one additional full time employee (FTE) in the Health Department for a 
Grant Funded Position. 

 
Thee also reviewed the hiring of Samantha Johannes for the position of Deputy 

in the Sheriff’s Office at entry level rate and the hiring of Landon Slagle for the position 
of Deputy in the Sheriff’s Office at entry level rate. 

 
David Farmer, Budget and Administrative Services Director reviewed a tax 

abatement request from City of Davenport and the 2021 Homestead, Military Tax Credit 
and Disabled Veterans Homestead applications recommended for allowance and 
disallowance by the Davenport City Assessor and the Scott County Assessor Offices. 
 

Farmer also reviewed the Davenport City Assessor and Scott County Assessor 
recommended action on 2021 Business Property Tax credit applications.  

 
Mahesh Sharma, County Administrator, reviewed a resolution recognizing 

August as Black Business Month and a beer/liquor license renewal for Casey's General 
Store #1068, 11200 140th Street Place, Davenport. 

 



Mary Thee gave a COVID-19 update and said all occupants of County facilities 
(e.g. county/state/city staff) are required to wear a face covering. She also reviewed the 
requirements of holding official public meetings in person.  

 
Moved by Kinzer, seconded by Croken at 9:13 a.m. a motion to adjourn. All 

Ayes. 
 
 

______________________________  
                                                          Ken Beck, Chair of the Board 

                                                                  Scott County Board of Supervisors 
 
 
 

________________________ 
ATTEST:  Kerri Tompkins 
                 Scott County Auditor 
 
 
A video recording of the meeting is available on the Scott County website at: 
https://www.scottcountyiowa.gov/board/board-meetings. 
 


